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Dear Parents and Pupils,
Welcome back to school for the final term of 2017. I hope you have all had a wonderful restful week and this dreaded flu that has been doing the rounds is now of the past.
TELKOM LINES – OUT OF SERVICE

Please be aware that we have been having major problems in our area with Telkom lines being down, which includes our internet connectivity. We do apologise for this inconvenience but we are at the mercy of Telkom. We have been in constant contact with Telkom for 2 weeks and they assure us that they are trying to resolve our problem and hopefully this will be rectified soonest.

Should you need to contact us urgently please use the following numbers:

Mrs Wendy Hicks: 083 626 6923

Mrs Jean Lockyer: 076 166 3102

Mrs Shirley Laskey: 084 2083 123

We have a very busy short term ahead of us. It is a stressful term, but we don’t want to forget to have some fun too. We go straight into our Art Extravaganza –“Picnic under the Stars” this Friday evening. Please buy your tickets as it is going to be a special and spectacular evening. The ART once again will just blow your socks off! Please remember it is a compulsory evening for the Wendon pupils.

Looking ahead, we need to get our Waltons stationery orders in, we have to say our farewells to all the Grade 12’s, study leave and then exams & tests. We will have some fun days like our End of year braai, Grade 7’s their final party to say goodbye to Primary School, then to finalise the year, we have our High School and Primary School Prize Giving.


Thank you for our beautiful flowers that grace our foyer.
	Term 4

	10th Oct
	Aaesha Vawda Grade 10

	16th Oct
	Lelam Filtane Grade 11

	23rd Oct
	Emma Hazell Grade 10

	30th Oct
	Nuray Mahomed Junior Class

	13th Nov
	Megan Forde Grade 10


[image: image5.jpg]o (D«

%lcomgf)aclz’

\C)*'l t(@‘ 070 * (51




	


[image: image6.jpg]



This Friday evening, 13th October, is our Art Exhibition with the Practical crafts & woodwork on display.

This is the last chance for you to buy your tickets by completing your reply slip below.
Tables, chairs and fires will be supplied for those who want to braai.

Bring your own: Picnic Basket of plates, glasses, drinks, ice etc.

We have a varied selection of items for sale, so bring along some extra cash.



Definite recommended meals

And

Certainly a must as a take away for later in the week.
Briyani - busting with flavor
Vetkoek & Mince

Samoosas & Savouries

Kebabas & Roties.
Home made Chilli chutney; Marmalades; Fudge; Cup cakes and delicious Koeksisters.

Lovely Crafts to delight yourself or to buy as gifts.
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(Primary School)
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(High School)

	These awards have been implemented in the Primary and High School 

to encourage positive reinforcement.

The learners will receive an “Award” which is then placed into a box.  At the end of the term,

3 awards will be randomly pulled out of the box and the awardees will receive a prize.



	The Primary School prizes last term were won by:

Aviwe Vanya - R50 cash

Mehir Rampersad - R40 cash

Asibonge Miya - R30 cash


	The High School prizes last term were won by:

Leonard Impson - R50 cash

Megan Forde - R40 cash

Leonard Impson - R30 cash






	Primary School
	
	High School

	Mrs McPherson

Junior Class
	Excellent achievement
· Austyn White
Progress
· Shannon Nowek
	
	Mrs Cross

Grade 8
	1st in Class

-
Umtha Mkosi
Progress

-
Kyle Croft

	Ms Horn
Intermediate Class
	1st in Class

-
Carter Thomas
Progress

-
Uyanda Mungwe
	
	Mrs Hattingh
Grade 9
	1st in Class

-
Stirling Proctor
Progress

-
Daniel Roux

	Mrs Smith

Senior Class
	1st in Class


Asanda Mkize
Progress

-
Mehir Rampersad
	
	Mrs Gooding

Grade 10
	1st in Class

-
Yusuf Bassa

Progress

-
Megan Forde
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	Mr Didlick

Grade 11
	1st in Class

-
Charlotte Sigwebedlana
Progress

-
Sharné Simms

	
	
	
	Mrs Freeman

Grade 12
	1st in Class

-
Naledi Nkomzwayo

Progress

-
Gareth Charlton




October

	Tuesday 10th
	Start of Term 4
	

	Tuesday 10th 
	Grade 12 Breakfast Invitation
	Invitations went out today

	Tuesday 10th
	Art Extravaganza Replies
	Replies to be in Thursday

	Friday 13th 
	Art Expo Picnic/Braai
	18h00 Compulsory evening

	Wednesday 18th
	2018 Walton’s Stationery Order
	First submission today

	Tuesday 24th
	2018 Walton’s Stationery Order
	Last submission

	Friday 27th 
	Grade 12 Breakfast/Last Walk
	08h00 – 09h45

	Monday 30th
	Study Leave Grade 8 - 12
	

	Tuesday 31st
	Study Leave Grade 8 - 12
	


November

	Wednesday 1st – Friday 10th 
	Examinations & Tests
	

	Wednesday 22nd 
	Senior Class Fun Day
	Details to follow

	Friday 24th 
	Civvies Day & End of year Braai
	Bring braai packs and costumes

	Tuesday 28th
	HS Prize Giving
	18h30

	Wednesday 29th
	SP Prize Giving
	18h30

	Thursday 30th
	School closes for 2017 at 11h00
	Reports will be handed out


***This Calendar of Events may change from time to time, so please be sure to check it out each week for any updates or amendments***
PLEASE don’t forget to mention My School Card on your Waltons order form.
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A simple way to raise funds for the school without costing us a cent – Its MONEY for JAM!!!.  
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Waltons Stationery List for 2018, was handed out last term.

Please take note of dates and deadlines should you want to order from Waltons and send your orders to school as soon as possible.  The stationery will then be sent to school in November alleviating those dreadful queues when buying stationery for 2018.
First collection for orders: Wednesday 18th October
Last order submission: Tuesday 24th October.
    Invoices will be sent on Wednesday 15th November
   Collection of stationery is on Tuesday 20th November.
Please do not order any stationery that your child already has and can use again next year.  Stationery will only be released once payment has been received by Walton’s and we have proof of payment.  

Please DO NOT send in CASH, we ask that you do an EFT into WALTONS account (not Wendon Academy).  

An invoice will be sent directly to parents prior to the delivery of stationery. You will be given the banking details and a reference number to record as proof of payment.  PLEASE send in proof of payment to Wendon Academy on email admin@wendon.co.za. 

(PLEASE NOTE:  NO CHEQUES WILL BE ACCEPTED)


No orders will be accepted at Wendon  later than Tuesday, 24th October  as Walton’s will do the final collection on this day.



	Our 4th term Outreach

Change For Charity & Bread Tags 

And

Our dedicated caretakers of our school property.



Please can we all remember our dedicated caretakers who constantly maintain cleanliness within our school property.  What would we do without them?  Let us show our gratitude by sending in the following consumables by Grade or a cash donation would be greatly appreciated by 20th November.

	JUNIORS


	INTERMEDIATES


	SENIORS


	GRADE 8


	GRADE 9


	GRADE 10


	GRADE 11


	GRADE 12

	Mealie Meal

Sweets

Biscuits

Rice

Baked Beans

Dishwashing Liquid

Long life Milk

Peanut Butter

Jam
	Washing Powder

Coffee

Sweets

Baked Beans

Oil

Flour

Long life Milk
Tuna Tins

Face Cloth
	Sugar

Biscuits

Jam

Long life Milk
Tinned Fruit

Tea

Peanut Butter

Washing Powder
Oats

	Rice

Mealie Meal

Baked Beans

Sugar

Oil

Rusks
Biscuits

Oats

Coffee
	Long life Milk

Biscuits

Sweets

Oil

Rice

Rusks

Flour
Dishwashing liquid

Toothpaste


	Bath Soap

Tinned Veg

Tinned Fruit

Rice

Mealie Meal

Washing powder

Salt

Baked Beans

Tinned Tuna
	Rice

Mealie Meal

Baked Beans

Sugar

Oil

Tea

Biscuits

Peanut Butter
Coffee
	Mealie Meal

Sweets

Biscuits

Dishwashing liquid
Toothpaste

Rice
Washing Powder

Peanut Butter

Jam



	MANY MANY THANKS!!


I wish you all a welcome back to the final term of 2017. 
Kind regards


Mrs Wendy Hicks

Managing Director
(
-
-
-
-
-
-
-

-
-
-
-
-
-
Art Extravaganza – Picnic Under the Stars!

Friday, 13th October, 18h00

Name:  ________________________________________________________  Grade:  _____

I will be attending the “Bring your own Picnic Basket Art Extravaganza

Number of Adults attending @ R30 each:  ______ Number of Children attending @ R10 each: _____

Total Amount enclosed: R_____________
RSVP: Thursday, 12th October 2017

Tables, chairs & fires will be supplied

There is no charge for Wendon pupils as this is a compulsory event for the pupils

Our School Caretakers – Favourite and Clarance





“I made a decision today to release my champion desire burning inside of my heart.” – John Di Lemme








